
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke 

Monday, 14th March 2016 
Present: Peter Smith, Gerald Jenkins, Maureen John, Caroline Barnes, Oliver Last, Nick Stones, George Chaplin, Don Darling, Ellie Wharton, Oliver Coles, Velda Lummis, Jo Baber, Stuart Gemmill
In attendance: Cllr Julie Flatman, Cllr McGregor, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 7 members of the public attended the meeting.

	
	
	Action

	15.1
	The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting.  He used this opportunity to congratulate Maureen John and the library team for the National Award they had recently been awarded.  All Councillors joined the Chair in congratulating them.
	

	15.2
	Apologies for Absence: None.
	

	15.3
	Declarations of interest: Don Darling agenda item 15.8.1 – Cheques for signing. Don Darling and Gerald Jenkins for 15.16 – Stradbroke Online Website
	

	15.4
	Dispensations – Don Darling has been granted dispensation to address the Parish Council with regard to point 15.16 – Stradbroke Online website.
	

	15.5
	Public Forum. A member of the public addressed the meeting with regards to planning application 0552/16.
	

	15.6
	Minutes of the last meeting: Accepted by unanimous vote.
	

	15.7
15.7.1

15.7.2
15.7.3
	Matters of Report:

Notice Boards – GJ has identified two possible locations for the notice board: junction of Cedar Close/Wilby Road and the primary school. The Councillors felt that the location at the primary school would be more beneficial and GJ will now contact the school to see if they would be happy for it to be placed in their grounds.

Village Sign – this has now been repainted and is back in place. Councillors commented on how good it looked. DD advised the cost was £600. 

Stradbroke Monthly Governance Board.  The first meeting of the board is scheduled for 19th March 2016.  The clerk recommended that a new bank account should be opened for the Stradbroke Monthly income and expenditure as per the agreement reached in 2015.  The Councillors voted unanimously to support this and an application form was duly signed.
	GJ



	15.8
15.8.1

15.8.2


	Finance
Accounts:

Bank Balance 29th February 2016: 

Deposit Account: £32,393.44 (Loan Balance awaiting invoice )

Current Account: £37,711.24
Unpresented cheques totalling:  £244.80
Current Account Balance at 29th February 2016: £37,466.44
Cheques for Approval as per appended list, including a cheque for £500 to open the new bank account.

Points 15.9.1 and 15.9.2 were approved unanimously.
The locality grant money (£2,800) was received and will be placed in reserves for 2016/17 for the replacement of the play equipment.
	

	15.9
	Training for Councillors:  EW and JB received their certificates following the first aid training course.
	

	15.10
	Improvements to play facilities: EW and DD will be meeting with more playground equipment companies this week. They have received some plans of what equipment could be placed on the sites but as yet no costings. DD also attended a presentation by the National Lottery on fund raising.
	EW/DD

	15.11
	Highways working party: the working party are due to meet with a representative of Suffolk County Council’s highway department on 15th March 2016.
	HWP

	15.12
	Neighbourhood Planning: OL informed Councillors that there will be 3 questionnaires: 1 for each house, 1 for completion by pupils at the high school and 1 for businesses. The committee are waiting on maps before a final proof can be sent to the Parish Council before it is passed to the printers. Councillors were asked to help to deliver the household questionnaires and encourage residents to complete them.
	All

	15.13
15.13.1

15.13.2
15.13.3
15.13.4
	Risk Assessment:

Community Centre Play Park and Fitness Track – PS reported that the play park was fine if not a little tired and the surface of the fitness track was fine at the moment.
Westhall Play Park – OC reported that he had been unable to visit the area and could not report.  Other Councillors pointed out that there was a broken slat on the climbing frame and a loose bolt on a piece of play equipment (springy seesaw). OC said he would have a look.
Cemetery – OC reported that he had been unable to visit the area and could not report. PS reported that he had put chicken wire over the bridge and the Councillors thanked him for this. 

Permissive Path – OC reported that he had been unable to visit the area and could not report.
	OC


	15.14

15.14.1

15.14.2

15.14.3
	Planning: 

Applications for consideration: 
0552/16 Erection of detached two storey dwelling and formation of new access 62 Westhall IP21 5HP: Supported by majority vote 11 for and 2 against
0683/16 Erection of two storey extension.  Erection of a single storey rear and side extension and two bay cart lodge.  Penny Cottage, Pixey Green, IP21 5NH: Supported unanimously.
0645/16 Change of use of building from B1 to ancillary domestic use for the storage of personal goods. Chestnut House, Wilby Road IP21 5JP: Supported unanimously
Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met:

4338/15 Bishops View, New St. IP 21 5JG. Granted 11/2/16
0071/16 1 Chantala Close, IP21 5NT.  Granted 3/3/16
0068/16 5 Meadow Way, IP21 5JW. Granted 10/3/16
0069/16 Westland House, New St IP21 5JJ. Granted 3/3/16

Other Planning matters:

Mid Suffolk District Council have received a community right to bid relating to The Queens Head public House at queens Street, IP21 5HG.  This was noted by Councillors.

	

	15.15
	Cemetery Working Party.  NS reported that Mark Peacock has offered to clean and repaint the railings.  This work cannot be carried out until damage to one of the gate posts is repaired.  Clerk will investigate if this can be claimed from the insurance.  A group of volunteers will meet at the cemetery to tidy it up and cut back some of the overgrown shrubs. The date for this was agreed at 8th May 2016 at 10 am.
	Clerk

	15.16
	Stradbroke online website: 

The clerk reported to the Councillors on advice received that the Parish Council should not adopt this website.  
DD addressed the meeting explaining the situation regarding the website and its ownership. He reiterated that he was hoping to take over ownership of the domain name and continue to run the website in its current format.

Councillors voted unanimously not to adopt the website as they would not have full editorial control.

Councillors voted unanimously to continue to support the website in its current format if the ownership of the domain name is transferred.

GJ and DD did not take part in the votes on these 2 proposals.


	

	15.17
	Playing field drainage: The clerk contacted Mr Hugman after the last meeting detailing the funds available but to date has had no further correspondence.  PS gave the Clerk a copy of a maintenance proposal created in 2009.  Councillors noted that they held £2,500 for further work but that this was the full and final amount available.
	

	15.18

	Clerk’s Report.
The date for the Annual Parish Meeting has been agreed as: 28th April 2016 at 7.30pm in the Hall at the Community Centre.
	

	15.19

	Correspondence:
· EACH

· SLCC/NALC re increase in subscriptions for the coming year.
	

	15.20

	To receive reports from District and County Councillors:

Cllr Flatman addressed the meeting and updated the Parish Council on the following areas:
· MSDC will be making an appointment to come and discuss the infrastructure levy with the Council.
· S106 – letter should be sent out soon.

Thanks were expressed to Cllr Flatman for the locality grant money received.

Cllr McGregor addressed the meeting and update the Parish Council on the following areas:

· Congratulations to MJ and the Library on National Award.  He updated the meeting on the positive responses to surveys about the library service in Suffolk.
· There has been no increase in the basic council tax, although Suffolk County Council have taken up the offer to increase by 2% to close the gap in adult social care.

· He was pleased to report that the education in High Suffolk is improving.

· Suffolk’s Children’s Services has now received an Ofsted rating of Good.

· He is on target to offer a public meeting on broad band.

· Sizewell C 

· There is financial support available in the highways budget to assist with works needed in Stradbroke.
	

	15.21
	Matters of Information – 
· PS informed the meeting that some work needs to carried out at the surgery to create a separate room for the dispensary.

· CB suggested that the Parish Council should see if anyone would like to sponsor a bench at the playing field as there is no seating in the area. Clerk will add this to the parish pump.
	Clerk

	15.22
	Matters for inclusion on the Agenda for the next meeting – 11th April  2016
Review of the Clerk’s salary
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.02 hrs.

Signed: Stuart Gemmill
11th April 2016
             Chairman
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